
 
 
 
 
 
 

September, 2019 
Dear Pastor and praying friends, 
 I deeply apologize for being so late in sending the prayer letter. In May, our 
computer and our back-up system crashed completely. We have been working to resolve 
the issue.  Because Apple does not deal directly with Puerto Rico, it was a very long 
process to get it fixed. We just received our computer back from the repair. Praise the 
Lord, we did not lose any of our data or contacts. Moving forward, we should have the 
issue of prayer letters resolved.  
 We have had a very busy summer. We were privileged to be able to go back to 
our home church in Illinois to celebrate the church’s 50th anniversary. Praise the Lord for 
the work that has been done through the sacrifices of many over the last 50 years. Faith 
Baptist Church has been a crucial part of our lives and our ministry.  
 Our church here in Ponce is doing well. We had a few rough months with several 
of our faithful members having health issues. In July, we had four members that had 
surgery on the same day. Please pray for our church as many are recovering from surgery.  
 Please pray for Awilda and her boyfriend Walter.  They visited our church. Awilda 
works at our favorite doughnut shop. What can I say? I like doughnuts. We have gotten to 
know her pretty well since we moved here in 2017.  We had invited her to church many 
times. She and her boyfriend dropped in at church on a Sunday morning after we had not 
seen her for a little while. She has completely read through the Romans that we gave her 
and has many questions. Please pray that they will get saved soon. 
 We received some very good news from Bernadette’s diabetes doctors. She has 
now had Type 1 diabetes for 20 years. As a precaution, our doctors have run many tests 
on her heart, kidneys, etc. All of the tests came back very good for her. In fact, she has the 
best A1C of her whole life with diabetes. Thank you for all of your prayers for her. Please 
continue to pray as we are returning to re-apply for her medical insurance toward the end 
of this month. We believe that she will be eligible, but it is up to the company to decide.  
 We have received many calls about Hurricane Dorian that came through in 
August. We had rain, but we were otherwise untouched by the storm. Thank you for 
praying. 
 Please pray for us as we look for a new house. Our landlord surprised us by telling 
us that they are wanting to sell our house.  This means that we must have it ready to 
show to potential buyers. We are in the process of looking for a new house.  
 Once again, I want to say thank you very much for your prayers and continued 
support. We are thrilled to see God working in lives here in Puerto Rico. 
      May God bless you,  
     Jerrod, Bernadette, and Jack Montgomery 
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